Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services Portfolio

Department of Transport and Regional Services
Budget Estimates 2000-2001, (31 May & 1 June 2001)


Question: RSDLG 29

Topic:  Law by Telecommunications DTRS involvement

Hansard Page: 451

Output:  2.1 Policy Advice and Legislation, Ministerial Services

Senator Mackay asked: 

1. Are you able to provide me with any more information on the process of consultation with the department?  Can you take it on notice, if you can?

2. Was the department asked to provide advice to Attorney-General’s in relation to the findings of the Regional Australia summit about services in terms of this particular initiative?  [Law by Telecommunications DoTRS involvement]

Answer:

1. During the early stages of the Law by Telecommunications (LBT) Project the Attorney General’s Department held discussions with DoTRS regarding possible cooperation between their Rural Transaction Centres Program and the LBT project.  A formal meeting occurred on 30 March 1999.

2. The Attorney-General’s Department did not seek formal advice from DoTRS, in relation to the findings of the Regional Australia summit about services in terms of the LBT initiative. 

DoTRS did, however, consult informally with the Attorney-General’s Department regarding access to services in regional rural and remote Australia.  

A senior officer from the Attorney-General’s Department attended the October 1999 Regional Australia Summit and considered the issues raised at the Summit in the context of the Attorney-General’s Department’s regional policy focus. 

The Attorney-General’s Department engaged a consultant to conduct a three month study of the scope for telecommunications in the provision of community legal services in regional, rural and remote areas and released a scoping paper in July 1999.  An information paper on law by telecommunications was released in January 2001.  

The Government has committed $3 million to improve the accessibility of legal information and advice for people living outside major cities.  The initiative will focus on the needs of people living in rural and remote locations who do not have access to existing metropolitan or regionally-based services. 
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